


PUBLIC HEARINGS

1. Site Development Plan Review No. 1-20; Application for a site development plan review
to construct a 7,500 square foot industrial building at the southwest corner of the City of
Gridley Industrial Park on a 1.2-acre parcel located in the M-2 Heavy Industrial District and
General Plan land use designation of Industrial (021-270-039).

a. Determine the project is Categorically Exempt per the California
Environmental Quality Act, Section 15332(a-e), Class 32, Infill Development
Projects; and,

b. Approve Site Development Plan Review 01-20

Donna Decker reviewed the staff report and shared a power point highlighting the area of the
proposed project. There was discussion among the Commission regarding maintaining the
privacy of neighboring property owners, the safety of the ingress/egress on West Liberty,
traffic issues and the possible uses of the building.

Mr. Patrick Coghlan of 852 Idaho Street provided written comments and verbalized his concern
over the potential uses of the property and the safety of the proposed entrance/exit on West
Liberty. The written comments will be filed with the approved hard copy minutes.

Jatinder Kullar, owner of the property, spoke addressing and clarifying most all of the concerns
mentioned by the Commission and Mr. Coghlan.

Motion to determine Categorical Exemption per CEQA and approve the Site Development Plan
Review 1-20 made by Vice Chair Wolfe, seconded by Commissioner Dewsnup.

ROLL CALL
Ayes: Espino, S. Khan, Wolfe, Dewsnup, R. Khan
Motion passed, 5-0

2. General Plan Amendment GPA 1-20, Pre-zone RZ 1-20, and Tentative Parcel Map 1-20;
Annexation 1-20; Mitigated Negative Declaration 1-20; Application for a proposed
General Plan Amendment, Pre-zone, Tentative Map, Annexation and Mitigated Negative
Declaration of approximately 19.95 acres. The applicant proposes to annex the property
into the City of Gridley providing for approximately 2.7 acres of General Plan land use
designation of Residential, Very Low Density, and pre-zoned for Residential Suburban (RS).
The remaining 17.25 acres will be designated as Residential, Medium Density General Plan
land use and pre-zoned for Single Family Residential District (R-1). The property is located
on the west side of West Biggs Gridley Road. (009-260-006)

Donna introduced the project by a review of the staff report provided. There was light
discussion on traffic flow from the proposed extension of Spruce in and out of Eagle Meadows.
A resident of Eagle Meadows stated a concern with the size of the lots and possible removal of
trees along the South side of the proposed Spruce extension.
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